Library Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, 12/21/22

Attended at Hornell Public Library:




Submitted by G. Kelleher

Norm Ellis – BOT President

Joe Liberto – BOT Chief Finance Officer


Gary Kelleher – BOT Secretary


Holly Hogan

Alex Hoffman

Denise Chilson (Director)

Absent / Excused:


Garrett McGowan – BOT Vice President

Pat Moore
Kate Santelli


Mike McCumiskey

Regular meeting called to order at 5:02pm


Secretary’s Minutes:

No amendments necessary.  Motion made to approve October’s minutes by Joe, seconded by Alex.  Approved unanimously.

Director’s Report:

1. Patron numbers are looking good, per the Director’s report.  While down for November from October (which included Halloween activities), they should rebound with events planned for this month.
2. Denise reported a staff resignation.  The position has been posted and there are options being pursued for a replacement.
3. Denise spoke with Mike McCumiskey about a marketing plan for the HPL.  The focus right now will be looking for ways to reach a wider range of people using Facebook shares, hard copy promotion and staff surveys.  Other ideas discussed include tapping into Alstom as a resource, much like how Alstom currently works with the Y.M.C.A.

4. Some lending continues to occur from our Tool Library.
5. Book Club was successful and will continue.  For anyone interested in joining, the next read will be The Midnight Library by Matt Haig.

6. Blood pressure cuff access will be available at the Library, hopefully by mid-January or so, through the American Heart Association, with the goal to lend and also have some permanently available in Library with appropriate staff training.
7. Resolution made by Joe, seconded by Holly:

Resolved to have minimum wage increased from $13.20 to $14.20 effective 12/31 

for the following staff:

	STAFF
	2022 Hourly wage
	2023 Hourly wage
	BiWkly Hrs
	BiWkly Wages
	Yearly Wages

	
	
	
	
	
	

	BISSON, JOANNE
	$ 13.20 
	$ 14.20 
	39.50
	$ 560.90 
	$ 14,583.40 

	CLEMONS, TRUDY
	$ 13.20 
	$ 14.20 
	19.50
	$ 276.90 
	$ 7,199.40 

	MAHONEY, MOLLY
	$ 13.20 
	$ 14.20 
	39.50
	$ 560.90 
	$ 14,583.40 

	MARKEL, KELLY
	$ 13.20 
	$ 14.20 
	36.00
	$ 511.20 
	$ 13,291.20 

	POTTER, MAT
	$ 13.20 
	$ 14.20 
	39.50
	$ 560.90 
	$ 14,583.40 

	REISMAN,NERISSA
	$ 13.20 
	$ 14.20 
	39.50
	$ 560.90 
	$ 14,583.40 

	TURNER, BETH
	$ 13.20 
	$ 14.20 
	8.00
	$ 113.60 
	$ 2,953.60 

	WALKER, QUIN
	$ 13.20 
	$ 14.20 
	59.50
	$ 844.90 
	$ 21,967.40 

	BUCKLEY, ALLYSON
	$13.20 
	$ 14.20 
	24.00
	$ 340.80 
	$ 8,860.80 




       Approved unanimously.

8. Resolution made by Alex, seconded by Gary:
Resolved to have the following two staff paid $75.00 for their three days of work.

	STAFF
	Number of Days
	Total Amount

	
	
	

	POTTER, MAT
	3
	$ 75.00 

	TURNER, BETH
	3
	$ 75.00 




       Approved unanimously.

9. Donations on behalf of Kevin Jacobs are already coming in.  The Director’s preference is to have those monies used for causes that he was passionate about (i.e. art expos), which can be accomplished if the funds are put into the donation account.
10. Staff Holiday party went well, they loved the ornaments (thanks, Garrett, for the donation).

11. The only raises at present will be those reflected in the abovementioned resolutions.  Denise would like to meet with the Personnel Committee soon to forecast future year’s salary increases and address the possibility of requesting an increase in the tax levy.
Financial Officer’s Report:

1. Motion made by Joe, seconded by Holly, to pay the Library’s bills for the month.

2. Everything healthy, per the Financial Report.

3. The City of Hornell received an “A” rating for its budget and accounting, which led to a compliment given to the Library for its role in that area…

4. New budget has been balanced and planned to reflect upcoming minimum wage increases, as well as other expenses.


Personnel Committee Report:

1. Nothing to report other than a meeting with the Outreach Committee will be planned for early January to address abovementioned items.
Building Committee Report:

1. A significant repair job, to an office ceiling, was reported to have been completed by Norm.
Friends of the Library Report:


N/A
Outreach Committee Report:

1. Nothing to report other than a meeting with the Personnel Committee will be planned for early January to address abovementioned items.
Old Business:

1. None
New Business:

1. Continue being vigilant about looking for new Board member candidates in the event of a future resignation.
2. New programming coming up, stay posted.

3. Discussion about possible new security measures (i.e. cameras near the Young Adult section / exit, swipe card badges for employees, etc…)
4. Grants being pursued through the Arts Council for the following:

a. Two sets of drawing classes, which would potentially be for Thursdays in February and April.  These would include supplies and instruction.

b. A speaker on Native American history, specifically:

i. Haudenosaunee women’s role in the suffrage movement.

ii. “Rethinking Thanksgiving”

iii. Haudenosaunee Stories

The next Board meeting will be on Tuesday, January 17th at 5:00pm in the Library Conference Room.

Motion made to adjourn at 5:37pm.  Moved by Holly, seconded by Joe.


